
 Report of the ALUMNI Association 2019-20.

The functioning of the ALUMNI Association of the year 2019-20 commenced
with an executive meeting of ALUMNI Association on 07-01-2019. The main agenda
of the meeting was ALUMNI Day Celebration 2019. The President, Working President
and eight executive members attended the meeting. The meeting assigned duties
related to ALUMNI Day celebration to members and teachers of the college. 

The ALUMNI Day 2019 was celebrated on 12th January 2019. In the
function, about 70 ALUMNI members participated. The meeting was inaugurated by
the  senior  ALUMNI  member  Sri.  C.  V.  Surendran.  Dr.  Rany  S.,  the  President,
delivered  the  presidential  address  and  Working  President,  Sri.  Madhuraraj  P.  G.
welcomed the audience.

The Best Alumni of the Year Award was introduced in the name
of late Dr. K. R. Sivadasan, our Alumni and Former Professor & Dean, Faculty of
Education, University of Kerala. The recipient of the award was Sri. Sajeev K. K., the
Principal of GHSS, Njekkad. Sri. Sajeev had already received the State Award for the
Best Teacher.

The Best Outgoing Student award was given to  Ms. Sreelekshmi of Physical
Science Optional and the Sanal Memorial Award constituted in memory of late Sri.
Sanal, our Alumni, for the Best Union Member was given  to Ms. Akhila of Natural
Science Optional.

On the day, Alumni members were felicitated for their achievements in various
fields.  The  sons  and  daughters  of  Alumni  members,  who  had  made  significant
achievements,  were  also  felicitated.  Alumni  members  upto  1980  batch  were  also
honoured  on  the  day.  The  members  interacted  among  themselves  and  shared
nostalgic moments.

Subject-wise and year-wise meetings and photo sessions were also arranged.
In  the  afternoon  session,  cultural  programmes  were  arranged  and  students  and
Alumni  members  participated  in  it.  By  3  o’  clock,  a  general  body  meeting  was
arranged. The celebration ended by 4 pm.

In March 2019, an executive meeting was conducted. The secretary presented
the expenditure statement and the committee approved it. The meeting also reflected
upon the Alumni Day Celebration.

In the executive meeting conducted on May 2019, it  was decided to give a
send-off  to  the  retiring  Principal  Dr.  Rany  S.  An  amount  of  Rs.  10,000/-  was
contributed to the send-off function of the Principal. The executive members, along
with many other Alumni members, participated in the send-off meeting of D. Rany S.

On 18th December 2019, an executive meeting was arranged in the college to
decide on Alumni Day Celebrations 2020. Another meeting was held on 7 th January
2020 to review the arrangement made for the Alumni Day.


